
 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 

City of Doral 

ITB No. 2023-05 

Disaster Debris Removal and Disposal Services 

 

June 1, 2023 

 
 

This Addendum No. 1 to the above-referenced Invitation to Bid is issued in response to 

questions from prospective respondents, or other clarifications and revisions issued by the City 

of Doral. The following clarifications are provided. 
 

 

1. Question: Will the hazardous trees and limbs be cut and placed onto the ROW for 

collection under other items? 

 

Response: Yes. Under item “Debris Removal from Public Right-of-Way and Hauling to 

TDSRS”.   

 

2. Question:  Will the 1 2-year additional period be renewed at the consent of both 

parties? 

  

Response:  Yes. 

 

3. Question: Will the tipping fees be a pass-through charge? 

 

Response:  Yes. 

 

4. Are there any additional debris staging areas contemplated other than those show in the 

ITB? Location? 
 

Response: There are currently no other areas. City is looking into additional areas within the 

City or in adjacent areas.  

 

 

Any questions regarding this Addendum should be submitted in writing to the 

Procurement at email: procurement@cityofdoral.com. 

 

Bidders are reminded to acknowledge receipt of this addendum as part of your ITB 

submission. 

 

Sincerely, 

Donna Rockfeld, Procurement Manager 

mailto:bids@msvfl.gov
mailto:procurement@cityofdoral.com

